
From: Licensing
To: Oisin Daly
Subject: FW: Application to vary licence for Hornchurch Food & Wine
Date: 01 June 2022 14:00:09

FYI
 
Many thanks
 
Kind regards
 

Paul
 

Paul Jones | Public Protection Officer
London Borough of Havering | Environment
Town Hall, Main Road, Romford, RM1 1BD
 

t 01708 432692
e paul.jones@havering.gov.uk    
w www.havering.gov.uk
text relay 18001 01708 432692

 

Sign up for email updates for local news and information
 
From: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk> 
Sent: 01 June 2022 12:14
To: Licensing <Licensing@havering.gov.uk>
Cc: Chris.J.Stockman@met.police.uk
Subject: Re: Application to vary licence for Hornchurch Food & Wine
 
Dear Sirs,
 
We hereby confirm that we have agreed to amend the morning hours from 06.00 to 08.00
Hours.
 
Many thanks
Suresh
 
----------------------------
Consultant
Arka Licensing
----------------------------

Tel:  (0203) 405 1886

Mob:  07714 495 287
E-mail: contact@arkalicensing.co.uk

mailto:Licensing@havering.gov.uk
mailto:Oisin.Daly@havering.gov.uk
mailto:paul.jones@havering.gov.uk
http://www.havering.gov.uk/
http://www.havering.gov.uk/Pages/Services/Havering-updates.aspx
mailto:mheaps@highfieldabc.com


This email is sent for and on behalf of Arka Licensing Consultants, which is
a company registered in England, registered number 09036487, registered office Trident
Business Centre, 89 Bickersteth Road, London SW17 9SH.
CONFIDENTIALITY:
This e-mail and any attachments are strictly private and confidential and are intended for
the named recipient only. If you are not the intended named recipient, you are advised not
to read or disclose the contents of this e-mail and/or any attachments to another person
or take copies of them. If you receive this message in error, please notify our e-
mail administrator and destroy the message.

From: Chris.J.Stockman@met.police.uk <Chris.J.Stockman@met.police.uk>
Sent: 01 June 2022 11:18
To: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk>
Subject: RE: Application to vary licence for Hornchurch Food & Wine
 
Good morning Suresh
 
Can I confirm the Council are aware of the change of time from 0600 to 0800 after our discussions
and agreement?
 
 
Many thanks
 
Chris Stockman
Havering Licensing Officer & Federation Representative
Licensing office, 1st Floor, Romford Police Station, Main Road Romford RM1 6BJ
Stockman.christopher@met.pnn.police.uk
www.met.police.uk
 

 

Report a crime which has already occurred (i.e. overnight theft from motor vehicle discovered in the
morning) at https://www.met.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/how-to-report-a-crime/
Report antisocial behaviour at https://www.met.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/report-antisocial-
behaviour/
Report a civil dispute (i.e. neighbour dispute over property boundaries) at
https://www.met.police.uk/ro/report/cd/civil-dispute/
To advise Police of any additional evidence or information relating to a crime which has already been
reported (i.e. CCTV footage) at https://www.met.police.uk/tua/tell-us-about/cor/tell-us-about-existing-
case-report/
 

From: Stockman Chris J - EA-CU 
Sent: 17 May 2022 14:09
To: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk>
Cc: Williams Adam R - EA-CU <Adam.R.Williams@met.police.uk>
Subject: RE: Application to vary licence for Hornchurch Food & Wine
 
Afternoon Suresh
 
Can I just confirm that as a result of our discussions and the agreement to alter the start time for the
sale of alcohol from 0600 - 0800 the variation application will be resubmitted to the Council?
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Cc…..Adam, FYI
 
 
Many thanks
 
Chris Stockman
Havering Licensing Officer & Federation Representative
Licensing office, 1st Floor, Romford Police Station, Main Road Romford RM1 6BJ
Stockman.christopher@met.pnn.police.uk
www.met.police.uk
 

 

From: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk> 
Sent: 17 May 2022 09:41
To: Stockman Chris J - EA-CU <Chris.J.Stockman@met.police.uk>
Cc: Williams Adam R - EA-CU <Adam.R.Williams@met.police.uk>
Subject: Re: Application to vary licence for Hornchurch Food & Wine
Importance: High
 
Dear Chris,
 
Thank you for your email, raising your concerns.
 
The store has been opening until 11pm daily over the years, except alcohol. The customers
who buy alcohol also buy other stuff, as this is a local convenience store.
 
Applicant would like to have all products available, while opening until 11pm.
 
To address your concerns regarding the morning hours, applicant will amend the hours to
8am, for licensable activities. 
 
Regards
Suresh
 
----------------------------
Consultant
Arka Licensing
----------------------------
Tel: (0203) 405 1886
Mob: 07714 495 287
E-mail: contact@arkalicensing.co.uk

This email is sent for and on behalf of Arka Licensing Consultants, which is
a company registered in England, registered number 09036487, registered office Trident
Business Centre, 89 Bickersteth Road, London SW17 9SH.
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CONFIDENTIALITY:
This e-mail and any attachments are strictly private and confidential and are intended for
the named recipient only. If you are not the intended named recipient, you are advised not
to read or disclose the contents of this e-mail and/or any attachments to another person
or take copies of them. If you receive this message in error, please notify our e-
mail administrator and destroy the message.

From: Chris.J.Stockman@met.police.uk <Chris.J.Stockman@met.police.uk>
Sent: 13 May 2022 12:48
To: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk>
Cc: Adam.R.Williams@met.police.uk <Adam.R.Williams@met.police.uk>
Subject: Application to vary licence for Hornchurch Food & Wine
 
Good afternoon Nira
 
I have received the attached application for a variation of the licence for the above premises to supply
alcohol from 6am to 11pm every day and have concerns which I have listed below:-
 
There are concerns surrounding the fact that the venue is situated in the heart of a residential
area and having a venue open 6am - 11pm selling alcohol will draw people to the area and thus
making dispersal of the patrons a high risk and dangerous task should they be intoxicated.  It also
has the potential to draw people that may have issues with alcohol, for example alcoholics and
homeless to the area and some of these may be attending the chemist a few doors down around its
opening time to collect prescription drugs.  These concerns highlight the licensing objective of “Public
Safety”.
 
That local residents will undoubtedly be disturbed at the terminal hour with the risk of congestion from
patrons as the venue will be one of the latest open in the area selling alcohol leaving, undermining
the licensing objective “Prevention of Public Nuisance”.
 
The venue is situated in the heart of a residential area and having a venue open and selling alcohol
between 6am & 11pm.  There doesn’t appear much justification for the sale of alcohol at 6am
especially as the venue is a short distance away from a primary school and a secondary school. 
Between 7am and 9am families with young children and teenagers use Park Lane to get to these
schools passing the venue and sometimes using the venue on the way.   The protection of children
from harm includes the protection of children from moral, psychological and physical harm. This
includes not only protecting children from the harms associated directly with alcohol consumption but
also wider harms such as exposure to strong language and sexual expletives for example, a highly
intoxicated male being refused alcohol and a then swearing an shouting in the store or street outside. 
Therefore undermining the licensing objective of “Protection of Children from Harm”.
 
Taking my concerns into account I believe 10am - 10pm is more suitable for the supply of alcohol.
 
 
Look forward to hearing from you.
 
 
Many thanks
 
Chris Stockman
Havering Licensing Officer & Federation Representative
Licensing office, 1st Floor, Romford Police Station, Main Road Romford RM1 6BJ
Stockman.christopher@met.pnn.police.uk
www.met.police.uk
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NOTICE - This email and any attachments are solely for the intended recipient and may be
confidential. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete it
from your system. Do not use, copy or disclose the information contained in this email or
in any attachment without the permission of the sender. Metropolitan Police Service
(MPS) communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted by law and any email
and/or attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are
authorised to conclude binding agreements on behalf of the MPS by email and no
responsibility is accepted for unauthorised agreements reached with other personnel. While
reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this email, its
security and that of any attachments cannot be guaranteed.
NOTICE - This email and any attachments are solely for the intended recipient and may be
confidential. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete it
from your system. Do not use, copy or disclose the information contained in this email or
in any attachment without the permission of the sender. Metropolitan Police Service
(MPS) communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted by law and any email
and/or attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are
authorised to conclude binding agreements on behalf of the MPS by email and no
responsibility is accepted for unauthorised agreements reached with other personnel. While
reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this email, its
security and that of any attachments cannot be guaranteed.


